

## MONYASH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 17th October 2016 in the Village Hall

Present: Chairperson - Cllr Mrs Joanna Scoggins, Cllr Mrs Paula Riley,  
Cllr Mrs Rachel Tarr, Cllr Mr.J Bamforth  
Parish Clerk Mrs Amanda Johnson

56	<p><b>Apologies for absence:</b> County Cllr Simon Spencer, District Cllr Graham Elliott</p>
57	<p><b>Declarations of interest:</b> Cllr Scoggins for Ash Barn planning application (Gardener)</p>
58	<p><b>Minutes of the last meeting:</b> The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 5<sup>th</sup> September 2016 were approved as a correct record.</p>
59	<p><b>Planning matters:</b> <u>For consideration:</u> NP/DDD0916/0910 – High Meadows Farm Tagg Lane. Mr D Sidebottom <b>Approved</b> pending questions for the planning department – <b>Action AJ</b> NP/DDD/0916/0964 – Ivy House, Church st. Sir W Blackburn <b>Approved</b> NP/DDD/1016/0990 – Ash Barn, Church St. Mrs R Griffiths <b>Approved</b> (with the recommendation that the new window is the same design as existing ones) <u>Approvals:</u> NP/DDD/0616/0551 – Pinfold Barn, Monyash. NP/DDD/0716/0730 – Ash Barn, Church St. Monyash. Mr A Griffiths. <u>Refusals:</u> NP/DDD/0816/0797 – 2 The Square Monyash. Miss M Heathcote</p>
60	<p><b>Finance:</b> <i>Payment Approvals</i> - Mrs A Johnson - Clerks remuneration and expenses for September 2016 o Wages - £173.44 <i>Payments received:</i> - None <i>Current bank statements</i> Reviewed and approved</p>
61	<p><b>Fere Mere wall:</b> Jo has approached the Agregates levy for possible funding – ongoing A further quote has been obtained for the work, and the grant application from Cllr. Elliott has been successful – £250.00 will go towards the wall rebuild. Thanks to Cllr Elliott.</p>
62	<p><b>Memorial seat (or other)</b> The request for a memorial was again discussed and it was agreed that a bench was the preferred option, rather than a specific tree (which had been requested). A request for a tree had previously been refused due to the space available around the mere, and also PDNP would refuse the request as the tree is a non-native variety. It was agreed to contact the relatives with an update <b>Action AJ</b></p>

63	<p><b>Jack Mere Car park flood prevention</b> Work has started and this needs to be monitored and an update obtained - <b>Action AJ</b> ongoing</p>
64	<p><b>Telephone and Well areas around Jack Mere</b> Adoption of the phone box from the Community Heart Beat Trust – Ongoing <b>Action AJ</b> Village to be asked for ideas for the phone box – <b>Action RT</b></p>
65	<p><b>Village Hall</b> The future of the village hall was discussed at length following the loss of children’s school dinners, and the associated income. It was agreed that some form of input should be offered to support this invaluable village resource. Again discussed with a view to forming a Village Hall committee, a number of village residents have shown an interest <b>JS to meet with D. Edwards – Ongoing</b></p>
66	<p><b>Duck house</b> A note will be put in the usual public places to seek feedback from residents on the intention to install a duck house near/on the mere. This will also need to be discussed with the fishing club. <b>Action AJ</b></p>
67	<p><b>Public toilets</b> The District Council own the toilets and land which they sit on, and are responsible for cleaning every other day. The cleaners have been requested to ensure that this is carried out to the required standards.</p>
68	<p><b>Eroica 2017</b> The P.C. have received a request from the organisers of Eroica Britannia 2017 to site one of the food stops for the vintage bike ride on the Village green. This was discussed and it was felt that in principle this could be a very positive experience for the village. The organisers are to be invited to the next meeting to give more details before a final decision is reached. <b>Action AJ</b></p>
69	<p><b>Clerk’s report</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Remembrance Sunday - Ask James to play, as last year – <b>Action PR</b> Order the Village wreath - <b>Action AJ</b></li> <li>- As the fish and chip van does not appear to visit anymore it was agreed to invite Hartington chip van– <b>Action JS</b></li> <li>- The hole near the school on Rakes Road is getting bigger and is dangerous, Highways to be informed – <b>Action AJ</b></li> <li>- It was agreed to offer to hard wire the defibrillator at the cafe, to avoid it being mistakenly turned off overnight – <b>Action JB</b></li> <li>- A collection tin for the defibrillator still needs to be placed on the bar in the pub. – <b>Action JB</b></li> <li>- It has been brought to the attention of the P.C. by a member of the public that a stable block has been erected on land on the outskirts of the village, and that the planning status is unknown. Contact planning for an update - <b>Action AJ</b></li> </ul>

The meeting closed at 10.00 pm

Date of next meeting –7<sup>th</sup> November at 7.30pm